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Message From the President 
In memory of Master Shintani 

Sensei Denis Labbé  

On the cover:  Sensei Shin-
tani relaxes with Senseis 
Bruce Perkins, Willie Le-
Brun, Rick Leveille, and 
Jack Gingras after a Shindo 
workout in Wawa, Ontario, 
in 1993. 

 
I would first like to wish everyone and their family a Merry Christmas and all 
the best in 2009.   
 
My upcoming travel events for this year are:  
 
Jan. 17th - Fort Erie Wado Kai 26th Annual Friendship Tournament in Fort Erie, 
Ontario.  
 
Jan 31st -  Timmins Wado Kai Karate Tournament in Timmins, Ontario.  
 
Feb 7th -  Black Belt Grading in Welland, Ontario.  
 
Feb 20th and 21st   - Virden Wado Kai Karate Tournament and Clinic in Virden, 
Manitoba. 
 
Mar 6th and 7th   - South Calgary Wado Kai Karate Tournament and Clinic in 
Calgary, Alberta.  
 
Mar 20th and 21st   - Saskatoon & Warman Wado Kai Karate Tournament and 
Clinic in Warman, Saskatchewan. 
 
Apr 17th and 18th   - 14th Annual Ken Brown Memorial Tournament in Wawa, 
Ontario.  
 
Apr 25th - 12th Peter Ciolfi Memorial Karate Tournament in Welland, Ontario.   
 
May 22nd and 23rd - National Master Shintani Memorial Karate Tournament and 
Clinic in St. Catharines, Ontario.  
 
I welcome everyone back to the New Year and will see you soon in the up-
coming clinics and tournaments.   

40th Anniversary at the Welland Dojo  
 
The Welland Martial Arts Center celebrated its 
40th anniversary this past September with an 
open house. We had demonstrations all day of  
the various arts available at the Welland dojo.  
  

Message From the National Coach 
By Sensei Ron Mattie 

Sensei Ron Mattie (middle front row in white uniform) leads Iaido practitioners 
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Sensei Rod Sumbler headed the Wado-Kai Karate group, 
Sensei Bob Ursacki headed the Jiu-jitsu group, Sensei 
Mark Kawabe headed the Kendo group, Sensei Ron Mattie 
headed the Iaido group, and the kickboxing group was 
led by Chad Mattie.  We had the MP, the MPP and the 
Mayor attending for our cake cutting ceremony.  Outside 
the dojo, we  had a barbeque with free food and drinks 
for spectators.  

 
Sensei Shintani started the club in 1968 at the Welland 
Y.M.C.A. I canõt help to think how different life would 
have been if Sensei had never came to Welland. Sensei 
Peter Ciolfi would never have run the Welland club, 
which means no Denis Labbe, Ray Poulin, Dominic Mora-
bito, or Ron Mattie. There would also have  been no Ro-
land Day, which means no Peter Ruch, Bruce Dunning, 
Rathe Mokelky, Darren Humphries, Jeff Gervin, Crystal 
Johnston and so many, many more that are too numerous 
to add. What a ripple effect. Sensei Gary Laplante was 
the main person responsible for bringing Sensei Shintani 
to Welland and Sensei Ray Poulin is our most senior 
member today.  

 
We have so much to be thankful for. The Welland dojo is 
still going strong and is a main hub for all martial arts 
practitioners who come to visit, work out and vacation.   

Everyone is always welcome to come and join us .  

Chad Mattie demonstrates jodan mawash-geri 

Kendo practitioners at Welland anniversary celebrations 

Sensei Gary Laplante, Sensei Ray Poulin, Sensei Mark Kawabe 
Sensei Ron Mattie, MP John Mahoney, Sensei Bob Ursacki, 

Mayor Goulbourne and Sensei Denis Labbe 

Senseis Ray OôConnor (left) and Alain Bisier (right) demonstrate Wado 
techniques 


